
St. Edward Parish 
North Plains, Oregon 

 

December 3rd, 2017 

Mission Statement 

St. Edward is a welcoming Catholic Parish embracing 

God our Father, Jesus Christ His Son, and the Holy 

Spirit.  We gather together to practice our faith by 

prayer, receiving the sacraments, education, and 

works of charity. 

 

Administrator 

Father Michael Vuky 

Cell 971-217-5335 

mvuky@yahoo.com 

 

Holy Eucharist to Sick & Shut-ins 

Rita Nussbaumer  503-647-5262 

 

Parish Office 

Hours  Mon-Thurs 9:00 am - 1:00 pm 

Office Phone  503-647-2131 

Fax  503-647-2131 

Email Address  

 mail@stedwardnp.org 

Mailing Address  

 PO Box 507 

 North Plains, OR  97133 

Rectory Shipping Address 

 10990 NW 313th Avenue 

 North Plains, OR  97133 

Office Manager  Nancy Vandehey 

 n.vandehey@stedwardnp.net 

Business Manager  Fran Avery 

 favery@archdpdx.org 

 

Religious Education 

Director  Nancy Vandehey 

 Phone 503-647-2131 

 Cell  503-706-0641 

  

 

 

Confessions: 

Saturday 4:30-5:15 pm 

Masses/Communion Services: 

Saturday Vigil Mass 5:30 pm 

Sunday Morning Mass 9:15 am 

Tuesday Morning Communion Service  9:00 am (October—June) 

Wednesday Morning Mass 9:00 am 

Adoration of Blessed Sacrament 

1st Wednesday of the month, following 9:00 am Mass, closes at 7:00 pm 

Funeral Service 

Contact the parish office before making any     

funeral arrangements involving St. Edward Church 

facilities.  The office will involve Father Michael as 

soon as possible. Thank you. 

Infant Baptism 

Before scheduling a date for baptism, parents 

must be registered members of St. Edward Parish 

and attend a baptism preparation class.  To      

register for a baptism class and for more           

information, contact the parish office.  An          

appointment will be scheduled with                    

Father Michael. 

Matrimony 

Couples are asked to contact the parish office.  

The office will then send a letter explaining parish 

policies and an information form to be filled out 

and returned.  No date can be set until there is a 

conference with the parish priest, at least six 

months prior to the wedding.  

Parish Hall Use 

If any parish committee, ministry, 

or group is planning a meeting or 

gathering in the parish hall, it is 

important that you call Nancy in 

the parish office for availability. 

Mass Intentions can normally be 

offered on Wednesday     morn-

ings and Saturday evenings.  

Please submit requests through 

the parish office.  A suggested 

stipend is $10. 

Bulletin Announcements 

The deadline is 12:00 pm on 

Tuesday for the following       

Sunday.  Call the parish office or 

email mail@stedwardnp.org. 



This Week  

Saturday, December 2nd 

 Holiday Festival 9:00 am - 3:00 pm in the parish hall  

 Confessions 4:30-5:15 pm 

 Vigil Mass  5:30 pm 

 Intentions:  Parishioners of St. Edward 

Sunday, December 3rd 

 Recitation of the Rosary 9:00 am 

 Mass 9:15 am  

 Intentions:  RIP Kathy Berard 

Tuesday, December 5th 

 Communion Service & Prayer Group 9:00 am 

Wednesday, December 6th 

 Mass 9:00 am   

 Intentions of Bishop Steiner 

 Recitation of the Rosary following Mass 

 Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament, all day with     

 closing at 7:00 pm 

 Religious Education Classes for grades 1-5 

  3:15-4:15 pm in the parish hall 

Friday, December 8th  Feast of the Immaculate Conception 

 Holy Day of Obligation 

 Mass 9:00 am & 5:30 pm 

 9:00 am Intentions of Ladies of the Altar Society 

 5:30 pm Intentions:  RIP Bill Wren 

Saturday, December 9th 

 Confessions 4:30-5:15 pm 

 Vigil Mass  5:30 pm 

 Intentions:  Parishioners of St. Edward 

Sunday, December 10th 

 Recitation of the Rosary 9:00 am 

 Mass 9:15 am  

 Intentions:  RIP Patricia Jacobsmuhlen 

Dear Parishioners, 

 

This weekend as we start the season of Advent, continuing with our 

custom, the Parish Pastoral Council has selected an Advent book to 

provide for each parish family as a gift. The book is entitled, “Perfectly 

Yourself” by Matthew Kelly, author of such New York Best Selling list 

of “Rediscover Catholicism”, “Four Signs of a Dynamic Catholic” and 

“Resisting Happiness”.   

 

In the next four weeks of Advent, I invite all of you to read this book 

and together we can have the Best Advent together.  The next four 

Pastor’s Notes, I will provide a brief reflection of sections of the book.  

So without much further adieu, here is my reflection of chapters 1-3 

(pages 1-76). 

 

In chapter 1, Matthew Kelly focuses upon this false notion that we 

have all heard “practice makes perfect.”  In fact, this very mantra can 

be the root of our own frustrations that lead us to give up readily when 

we do not see the immediate change or high benchmarks that we 

have made for ourselves. 

 

Rather, the proper perspective is practice makes progress.  For      

instance, if we have a goal of losing 15 pounds and after two weeks in 

our diet and exercise we lose 2 pounds, because it seems like we are 

far from our benchmark we focus on our lack of perfection when we 

are called to celebrate the 2 pounds worth of progress.  How do we 

break this cycle and change this perspective? 

 

Matthew Kelly’s point reminded me of the two classical concepts of 

perfection that I learned in philosophy courses in seminary.  The two 

concepts, one in Greek and the other in Hebrew, were understood as 

the following.  The Greek concept of perfection is based upon        

possessing no flaws or faults.  Perfection is to measure up to some 

ideal.  The Hebrew concept, on the other hand, is quite different.  It is 

to walk with God despite our flaws.  In other words, we are to seek to 

be in the divine presence because we are not perfect. 

 

Often times, we live by the Greek concept of perfection which leads to 

what Matthew Kelly characterizes of the challenges we face when 

trying to make a change.  If we adopt, foster, and cultivate the Hebrew 

understanding of perfection we have a greater awareness of our    

human frailty, weaknesses, and faults so much so that we naturally 

turn to God who is perfect to seek the graces and blessings to    

strengthen us to overcome it. 

 

And when we are conditioned to seek God in his infinite mercy,     

compassion, and love for help in our own deficiencies, we are able to 

celebrate on the progress we make on his help and not focus on the 

negative. 

 

And the beginning of Advent is a great opportunity for us, as heard in 

the readings this weekend and the upcoming weeks to slow down, 

stop, be alert and watchful so we can have that quiet time before God 

asking sincerely his assistance as we walk in his presence while we 

accomplish the many things that are required of us to ensure a joyful 

celebration of Christmas with family and friends. 

 

Have a Blessed Week! 

~Fr. Michael 

St. Edward Women’s Study Group 
 

Meetings are held on the 1st & 3rd Tuesdays at 10 am  

(the next meeting date is December 5th) 

and 

Meetings are held on the 2nd & 4th Thursdays at 7 pm 

(the next meeting date is December 14th) 

 

Meetings are held at Alecia Spiering’s home 

503-647-5824 



Religious Education Program 

Religious Education Classes Resume 

Wednesday, December 6th for grades 1-5.   

 

Middle School Youth Group 

Meets Sunday, December 10 for Advent Service Project from    
6-7:30 pm in the Visitation Parish Center.  We will be producing 

Blessing Bags that St. Vincent de Paul will distribute.  If you 
would like to donate, you can donate $10 (cost of the bag) or 

the following items:  water bottles, protein/energy bars, razors, 
chapstick, travel size mouthwash, toothpaste, sanitary/baby 

wipes, socks, hot hands, travel tissues, and gallon size zip lock 
bags.  For more information, please contact Laura Nevis. 

 

High School Youth Group 

Meets Sunday, December 3 for Life Nite lesson on St. Francis of 
Assisi, “Man of prayer and man of the poor” from 6-7:30 pm in 

the Visitation Parish Center. 

Sunday, December 17 from noon until 2:30 pm, Advent Service 
Project Christmas Caroling and Visiting homebound on a     

tractor pulled cart.  Please meet at Visitation Parish Hall and 
bring warm clothes.  Pick up is at St. Francis church.  Cookies 

and hot chocolate will be provided. 

 

High School Confirmation 

Meets Sunday, December 10 from 6-7:30 pm at St. Francis of 
Assisi church basement. 

 

RCIA 

Next meeting is Wednesday, December 6 from 6:00-7:00 pm in 
the St. Francis of Assisi church basement, Roy.  Fr. Michael will 

be discussing “Mary and the communion of saints”.   

Mission Krewe 2018 to Houston 

If you missed the Informational meeting, please contact  

Traci Nelson (Vanaken).  The $100 refundable deposit to save your 
spot to Houston is due. 

 

Offertory Collection 

Weekly contributions needed for budget goal:   $3452.30 

Offertory for November 25-26:   $3559.80 

Over/(Under):     $107.50 

Rowan Weis is collecting bottles and cans for a mission trip to      
Houston next year with Fr. Michael and the Mission Krewe 2018.  You 

can leave the bottles and cans outside the parish hall  
(on the East side). 

 

Thank you! 

There are approximately 720 hours in a month … 

 

Jesus is asking for 1 hour to spend privately 

with Him. 

 
Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament will be                    

Wednesday, December 6th all day with closing at 7:00 pm. 
 

The church is open all day and all are welcome to stop by    
anytime. 

House Bill 3391 Forces Abortion Coverage and Expands 

Taxpayer-Funded Abortion 
 

The Oregon State Legislature passed a bill that has more to do with force 
than it does with freedom.  House Bill 3391, which has now been signed into 

law by Governor Brown, forces insurance companies to cover abortion on 
demand and it forces all Oregon taxpayers to help finance an extremist  

abortion agenda that does not enjoy majority support. 
 

By insisting on complete insurance coverage of abortion,  including late-term 
and sex-selective abortions, the legislature and the Governor show          

intolerance of widely held opposing views and will compel thousands of  
Oregonians to support what their conscience rejects. 

 

Oregonians opposed to House Bill 3391 should lend their support to the Stop 
Taxpayer Funding for Abortion Act.  This measure needs 117,000 signatures 

to qualify as an initiative for the 2018 election.  Visit 
www.StopTheFunding.org to sign the petition and find out how you can help 
reverse some of the harmful effects of the current legislation that implements 

and expands taxpayer funding for abortion. 

Rental Property Available 

 
St. Francis of Assisi parish is renting a 1360 square foot home that is 
3 bedrooms and 2 baths with attached garage across the street from 
the church on 39080 NW Harrington Road,  Cornelius, OR  97113.  

The rental amount is $1795 per month.  If interested, please contact 
Dan Spiering at 503.324.6933 to inquire and fill out the application 

which includes a $35 fee. 

Retirement Fund for Religious 

 

Elderly religious need your help.  There are more than 32,000 
senior Catholic sisters, brothers, and religious order priests 

living in the United States.  Through prayer, love, and sacrifice, 
they established Catholic schools, hospitals, and more.  Yet 

years of serving for little or no pay have left a shortage in    
retirement funding.  Your gift helps their religious communities 
furnish necessities such as medications and nursing care.  It 
also helps ensure younger members can continue the good 

works of their elders.  Please be generous.  There are          
envelopes stapled to the bulletin. 

In the next Catholic Sentinel:  Meet a local board game designer and 
his quest to give people a real-life board game.  Catch up on the   

progress and mystery surrounding Alzheimer’s disease.  Get some 
tips on how teens can better balance busy lives.  Find details for 

Christmas Masses around the archdiocese.     
To see more stories any time, go to catholicsentinel.org. 

 

Thank you to all who brought food to the altar on Thanksgiving Day 
for the poor and needy.  The 305 lbs of non-perishable food and the 
collection totaling $1068 was delivered last week to the SVDP Hertel 

Center in Hillsboro.  Thank you for your generosity! 



Choir Practice for Christmas 

Tuesday, December 5th, December 12th, and December 
19th at 6:00 pm 

This is an open invitation for all members of the choir:  past, 
present, and future.  Any new voices are always welcome! 

 

Dates to Remember  
 

December 6 (Wednesday) - Advent Penance Service at 7:00 pm in Verboort 
 

December 8 (Friday) - Feast of the Immaculate Conception (Holy Day of Obligation) 
Masses at St. Edward are at 9:00 am and 5:30 pm 

 

December 10 (Sunday) - Religious Education classes Christmas Program after the 9:15 am Mass in the church 

“Happy Birthday Jesus” party to follow in the parish hall 
 

December 17 (Sunday) - “Giving Tree” ends, please have all of your donations at the church 

 

December 24 (Sunday) - Christmas Eve Mass at 8:00 pm 

 

December 25 (Monday) - Christmas Day Mass at 9:00 am 

 

January 1 (Monday) - Mass at 9:00 am 

 

January 16 (Tuesday) - “Dine Around” dinner at McGrath’s 

Solemnity of the Immaculate Conception Masses 

 

Friday, December 8th is the Solemnity of the Immaculate 
Conception, a holy day of obligation.  Mass is offered as   

follows: 
 

Verboort:  8:30 am School Mass, 7:00 pm Mass 

Roy:  9:00 am School Mass, 7:00 pm Mass 

North Plains:  9:00 am Mass, 5:30 pm Mass 

Advent Penance Services  

throughout the Vicariate 

Wednesday, December 6 at 7:00 pm in Verboort 

Thursday, December 7 at 6:30 pm in Forest Grove 

Tuesday, December 19 at 7:00 pm in Hillsboro 

 

Additional individual times during weekdays: 
Monday and Friday 5:00-6:00 pm St. Alexander (Cornelius) 

Wednesday 8:45-10:00 am, 6:45-8:30 pm St. Matthew 

Religious Education Christmas Program 

 
The Religious Education Program Grades 1-5 will be        

performing their play on Sunday, December 10th after the 
9:15 am Mass.  Everyone is welcome to watch the program 
and invited to join in the festivities in the hall following the 

program.  We will be having a “Happy Birthday Jesus” party. 

Christmas “Giving Trees” 

The tags are hanging on the trees! 
 

Please help less fortunate families have a joyous Christmas.  
The Giving Trees make it easy for every parishioner to     

participate.  Read the family  bio, take tag(s) from the Giving 
Trees, purchase and gift wrap the requested item(s), and 

place the gifts in the boxes at the back of the church.  Please 
return all items by Sunday, December 17th. 

 

Thank you in advance to all those who are so generous.  
Through the generosity of our parishioners, several families 

will receive assistance this Christmas. 
 

Please call Jane Reding at 503-544-5956 with any questions. 

Rite of Acceptance and Welcoming 

 

Please welcome warmly our RCIA 2018 class who are    
making their first steps to full communion: 

 

Verboort - Sarah Cordua, Erin Helton, Jacob Helton, Jennifer 
Hughes, Mark Hughes, and Ethan Porter. 

Roy - Sean Ringen and Amy Vanderzanden 

North Plains - Greg Schlatter 

A special gift idea for the women on your Christmas List! 
 

The Franciscan Missionary Sisters at our Lady of Peace Retreat will 
be hosting Our Lady’s Luncheon Tea and Silent Auction in honor of 
Our Lady of La Salette on Saturday, February 3rd.  The auction will 
begin at 11 am followed by luncheon from noon to 2 pm.  $40 per 
person, tables for 6 or 8 are available for purchase.  To reserve  

tickets, please call 503-649-7127 or sisters@olpretreat.org. 


